
 

Gloria Dei Lutheran Church 

DEI-LY LIGHT 

MARCH 2025 NEWSLETTER 
 
Dear Gloria Dei family,  
 
The Season of Lent is the Christian preparation for Easter. We follow Jesus to the cross and on to the empty 
tomb. That’s hope! 
 
The Season of Lent begins with Ash Wednesday, March 5. This is a day of repentance, reflection, and the 
beginning of this wondrous journey. At Gloria Dei, we have the traditional “Imposition of Ashes” - an outward 
sign of our inward desire to receive the forgiveness and grace of Jesus. There will be 3 opportunities to 
receive ashes: 1) A Drive-by (brief prayer, scripture, blessing) in the upper circle between 8am-9am. 2) Noon 
worship in the Sanctuary. 3) Worship in Bankson Hall at 7pm with a soup supper beginning at 6pm. 
 
This year, the theme of our Lenten pilgrimage will be WHERE GRACE IS SERVED (Meeting Jesus at the Table). 
Each Wednesday, a different member will share their personal faith story and the connection between their 
walk of faith and a memorable meal or hospitality. 
 
We will also take a special offering through Lent (Offering coin boxes will be available at the Welcome Table) 
and this will be divided between Lutheran Disaster Response and World Central Kitchen. We also hope to pair 
up with a congregation in Altadena or another area impacted by wildfires.  
 
Peace, 

 
Pastor David R. Mattson 
 
P.S. A special thank you to Bob Gillespie for his help in purchasing new sound equipment! 
 
P.P.S. Thank you to Sean Salimian for lending us a sailboat during Easter Season! It will be a great object 
lesson. 
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MICHELLE LUM 

 

MINISTER OF ART & MUSIC 

 
One of the things I do in my spare time is explore new art mediums. It’s fun! Mostly. My 
latest exploration is alcohol inks. Although I have used them before for specific projects, I 
still have a long way to go to really master this medium. I am currently in the “growth 
pains” stage where the beginning excitement has faded and I have not yet figured out 
how to get the materials to move the way I want them to.  
 

If I’m being honest, this is my least favorite part about learning something new. I sometimes wish we could 
skip straight from the initial attempt to achieving mastery; but that’s not how the world works. Things take 
time, breakthroughs don’t (usually) happen in one night.  
 
There’s a lot of things in life that require waiting. Sometimes it seems like that’s all we do! Waiting isn’t 
always the most fun, but it is good. And not just for your projects, but for yourself too! It can give you a new 
perspective, and it can build your character. And perhaps most of all, it builds our faith as we learn to trust 
God’s timing rather than our own. In what areas of your life are you currently waiting for something? How 
can this build up your faith?  
 
Art and Music Happenings: 
 
Handbell Choir - our ensemble has been hard at work and will play for two Sundays this month. Come to 
the morning services on March 2 and March 23 to hear two beautiful pieces: Be Thou My Vision arr. Sandra 
Eithun and The Water is Wide arr. Billy Brandt. 
 
Sanctuary Choir - sings at Ash Wednesday this month. There is still time to join in if you would like to sing 
for Easter, rehearsals are on Thursdays at 7:30pm.  
 
Monthly Art Gathering - on March 14, 
6:30pm in Bankson Hall. In our Art & 
Theology series we are looking at stone 
memorials from scripture and found objects 
in art. We will also be introducing our Easter 
art project and opportunities to join in.  
 
 
 
 
 
 
Thanks - to Rachelle Chuang and Kelly Bridge 
for leading creative workshops for us! Upcoming workshops don’t always make it on the newsletter (just 
depends on when they get scheduled), if you’d like to hear about art workshops as they come up, contact 
Michelle to join the art email list. 
 
Interested in joining the art ministry, email newsletter or a choir? Email michellelum@mygloriadei.org 

 
 
 

mailto:michellelum@mygloriadei.org
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DEACON DANEEN PYSZ 
 

GLORIA DEI SPIRITUAL CARE 

In April, we plan to attend the Flower Fields in Carlsbad. Check the welcome table for 
more information. If you have any suggestions for any other recreational activities or 
community outreach programs, please let me know. 
 
Did you know that Meals on Wheels will deliver meals for anyone who qualifies for this 
service? Please talk with me and I can give you details or call Meals on Wheels (MOW) 
949-496-1573. 
 

In keeping with our Lenten theme: “Where Grace is Served,” we will celebrate a symbolic Jewish Passover in 
finding Jesus in the Passover. This will be on Maundy Thursday, April 17, 3pm in Bankson Hall. 
 
NEW MINISTRIES: 

●​ C.A.R.E. (Comfort Appreciate Remember Empathize): sending birthday greetings and get well 
cards to members. 

●​ Flower Power: Making bouquets from Sunday’s altar flowers on Monday to give to shut-ins, etc. 
●​ Laundry Love: Meet at Sparkle Clean Laundry on the 1st Wednesday of the month, 5:30pm - 7:30pm 

or meet at Laundry Basket in San Clemente on the 3rd Wednesday each month, 2pm - 5:15pm to 
distribute quarters (provided by Laundry Love coordinators) to “those in need” to wash their clothes.  

●​ Grief Healing: 13 week ministry to share and heal from our grief. A new session has begun on 
Thursdays from 1-2 pm in Knudson Hall. You are welcome to join at any time.  

 
If the Spirit moves you towards these ministries, please let me know: Deacondaneen@mygloriadei.org or 
949-493-3414 or sign up at the Welcome Table. 
 
EUCHARIST MINISTRY - Thanks to those who are involved in meeting with shut-ins, homebound, 
hospitalized and bringing the Lord’s Supper and/or conversations and prayer. Thanks to Deacon Daneen 
Pysz for leading this ministry. If interested in helping in this area, please call the office at 949-493-3414. 
 
 

THE BIG NEWS 

●​ CAROL WEINHARDT, long-time Administrative Assistant will be retiring this spring. She has been 
faithful, hard-working, and a positive influence in our ministry in countless ways. We will celebrate 
her! (More details coming soon). If you know someone who might be interested in this position, we 
will post the job notice shortly. 

●​ LUNCH & LEARN (L&L) - Join us on March 2 at 11:30am in Bankson Hall for information presented by 
Celebrating Life Community Health Center (CLCHC). Services included family practice & pediatrics, 
dental, and behavioral health for homeless and under-served people in OC. Many professionals will 
be available to answer your questions. Donation for lunch. Sign-up! 

●​ UKRAINIAN GREETING - Representative from the Ukrainian community meeting on our campus will 
speak briefly at the morning services, March 16. Between services, the Ukrainian group will serve 
traditional small bites to our congregation in gratitude for our willingness to to host their group! 

 

mailto:Deacondaneen@mygloriadei.org
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SUSIE BOLAND, CONGREGATIONAL LIFE DIRECTOR 

 

CHILDREN’S MINISTRY 
 

SUNDAY SCHOOL is offered at the 8:30am and 10am services for the children between 
the ages of 4 thru 5th grade. Kids leave the Sanctuary after the Children’s Message and 
return at Holy Communion. Thank you so much to the Sunday school teachers and 
helpers! 
 

 
NURSERY is available for babies to preschool age during morning worship services. The 
nursery is located in the preschool classroom directly across from the elevator. Please 

pick up a pager when signing in with your child. The nursery is open during summer. 
 

FIRST COMMUNION - March 12, 19 & 26, Wednesdays, 5:15pm parent & child (age 10 or younger), meet 
with Pastor David in the Sanctuary to prepare for First Communion - Palm Sunday, April 13. 
 

VBS (Vacation Bible School): June 16 - 20 at 9am - 12pm. Details coming soon.  
 

FELLOWSHIP/FRIENDSHIP(Congregation-wide Social and Friendship Events) 

If you have questions or ideas for fellowship events, contact Susie Boland at fellowship@mygloriadei.org.  
 
LENT SOUP/SUPPER WEDNESDAYS - Starting  on Ash Wednesday, March 5th we will be having our 
Soup/Supper in Bankson Hall at 6:00pm.  Service will immediately follow.  If you are interested in bringing a 
soup, please check the Welcome Table for the sign-up. 
 
PALM SUNDAY -  March 29 - First Communion and “Alice” the Donkey leads the procession. Pancake 
Breakfast (11am) 
 
WOMEN’S BOARD - This group meets on the second Saturday of the month at 9am in the conference room. 
The next board meeting is March 8.  

●​ Women’s Upcoming Events:  

○​ Women’s Tea (April 26, 11am) 
○​ Women’s Fall Retreat (October 3-5, 2025) 

PRIMETIMERS (Seniors) - This is a group of seniors who meet for such things as fellowship, learning, service, 
and more. All seniors are welcome!  

●​ Flower Fields tour in Carlsbad is coming in April. Date tbd. Please watch for an update in the bulletin 
& at the Welcome Table. Questions, contact (deacondaneen@mygloriadei.org.)  

MGD - Men of Gloria Dei - Spring Training Retreat to Tempe, Arizona. March 7-9, 2025. This retreat is full! 
Plan to join us next year, March 6-8, 2026. 
 
OTHER FELLOWSHIP EVENTS: MARK YOUR CALENDARS - ​  

Good Friday Worship (noon, 7pm); Easter-Resurrection Sunday (6:30am, 8:30am, 10am) 
Good Shepherd Sunday and petting zoo (May 11, 2025) 
Church Campout (June 6-8) 
60th Anniversary Celebration of Gloria Dei (Friday, September 19, 2025) 

mailto:fellowship@mygloriadei.org
mailto:deacondaneen@mygloriadei.org
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PAIGE GULCK, YOUTH DIRECTOR 

 

YOUTH & YOUNG ADULT NEWS  

CONFIRMATION CLASSES: March 2nd, 11:15am - 12:15pm. Classes for confirmation 
kids are in Bankson Hall. Please reach out to Pastor David or Youth Director Paige if 
your child would like to join the classes.  
 
CONFIRMATION AND SR. HIGH SERVICE PROJECT @ SERRA’s PANTRY: Saturday, 
March 15, 9:00am - Spend the morning helping those less fortunate at Serra’s Pantry. 

Community service hours are available for those students in need. 
 
UPCOMING SENIOR HIGH EVENTS: 
APRIL 13, 11:30am, Palm Sunday Pancakes @ Gloria Dei 
 
A HUGE THANK YOU to all who helped with care packages for Lutheran 
World Relief. Our kids were able to put together over 100 care packages. 
Grace changes everything. 
 

 

 

 
 
 
 
SHELLI PARAJECKAS, PRESCHOOL DIRECTOR 

PRESCHOOL  

Gloria Dei is a place where children play and pray!  
 
March is one of our longest months of the school year. We’ll start the month out by 
honoring Dr. Suess with some fun days of dressing up and reading as many Dr. 
Suess books as we can throughout the month. Our students love the playfulness in 
his stories, as well as all the rhyming phrases. Who knows, it’s quite possible Thing 1 
and Thing 2 could make an appearance! 

 
The preschool holds one major fundraiser per year - Annual Preschool Bike-a-Thon. This year’s event is on 
Friday, March 14th, in which our students will bring their own bikes, trikes, or scooters from home. They’ll 
ride to fun music in the upper parking lot while raising money for our preschool. Our fundraising goal is 
$7000 so we can start replacing aged larger cabinets and cubbies used by our students. These items have 
had over 20 years of loving wear and tear. 
 
Our preschoolers have grown so much this year because our teachers provide activities which help propel 
their developmental goals. Their classroom centers are fun, challenging, and stimulate curiosity. Gloria Dei 
Preschool is truly a place where children learn, laugh, discover and grow. 
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GROWING TOGETHER! 
(All things related to learning, Bible study, small groups, G.I.F.T. groups, education, Table Talk, etc.) 
 

HEART LIFTERS WOMEN’S STUDY - For all interested women, evening study offered on the 2nd & 4th 
Tuesday monthly at 6:30pm, social time & 7pm - 8pm, study time. They are studying The Women of the Bible 
by Shannon Bream. They will meet on March 11 & 25 at Ann St. Martin’s home. For more information, contact 
the church office 949-493-3414 or gloriadei@mygloriadei.org. 
 

WOMEN’S WEDNESDAY BIBLE STUDY - Every Wednesday, 10am - Gloria Dei women (and friends) meet in 
Knudson Hall. Study led by Pastor David or another staff person. All women are invited to join in!  
 

WOMEN'S BOOK GROUP - RIOT (Reading Is Our Thing) meets the third Monday of each month at 2pm. The 
group meets in Knudson Hall & next meeting is March 17. They are reading The Little Liar by Mitch Albom. If 
interested in the book club, contact Diane Kelly or contact the office at 949-493-3414. 
 

NEW G.I.F.T. (GROWING IN FAITH TOGETHER) BIBLE STUDY led by Deacon Daneen & Dennis Pysz is held 
on the first & third Tuesday/month, 10am, Knudson Hall. The next meetings are Tuesday, March 4 & 18. The 
Gospel of John with the supplement, "John: Jesus-the-Word, The Messiah, The Son of God.” All are welcome! 
 
MEN’S BREAKFAST BIBLE STUDY - Saturday, April 12 (no meeting in March) at 8:30am. Pastor David and 
others lead this study, held on the 2nd Saturday each month, during the academic year. Men volunteer to 
bring food (Let Pastor  David know if you would like to help out.) All men are welcome. After the meeting, 
join us for spring cleaning (9:30am) Get our campus ready for Holy Week with some extra cleaning! 
 

MEN’S BOOK GROUP - Meets the last Tuesday of the month, 7pm at members' homes. Their next meeting is on 
March 25 at 6pm & the book for March is Project Hail Mary  by Andy Weir. For information, contact the office. 
 
G.I.F.T. (GROWING IN FAITH TOGETHER) BIBLE STUDY led by David & Susan Warneke, typically on the first 
Monday each month, 6:30pm, conference room. On March 3, studying Life Lessons from 1 & 2 Timothy & Titus 
by Max Lucado. To join, call the office 949-493-3414 or gloriadei@mygloriadei.org. 
 
 

mailto:gloriadei@mygloriadei.org
mailto:gloriadei@mygloriadei.org
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FEBRUARY IN PICTURES    
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DEI-LY SERVICE 
(All things related to service, ministry, helping others, compassion, caring, loving, 
serving “the least of these”, etc.) 

 
PRAYER SHAWL MINISTRY - People of all ages are invited to join in - The 
first Saturday of the month, 9am, Knudson Hall. Next meeting - March 1. They 
are in need of experienced knitters to help with this wonderful ministry. If 
you know of someone in need of a shawl or would like more information, 
call Peggy Johnson.  
 
SERRA’S PANTRY - Volunteer opportunity in San Juan Capistrano provides 
food to those in need. Gloria Dei members serve at Serra’s Pantry every 
third Saturday of the month at 8:30am, year round. March 15 is the next 
volunteer opportunity. Please join in to help with this important outreach.  
 
THE QUILTING GROUP continues preparing all the quilts from home. The 
quilts made by this group are provided to our newly baptized infants & 
children. If interested in helping, please call the office or Donna Combe.  
 
SOUTH COAST LITERACY COUNCIL - All-volunteer, nonprofit organization whose mission is to assist adults 
in south OC to acquire English language skills. Knudson Hall on Mondays, 10am - 12pm. Interested in 
volunteering, contact gloriadei@mygloriadei or 949-493-3414. For information, email Sharon Miller at 
esldanapoint@mygloriadei.org. 
 
LOS ANGELITOS ORPHANAGE MINISTRY -  

2025 dates at the Orphanage are: 

●​ March 15, 2025 
●​ June 28, 2025 
●​ September 27, 2025 
●​ December 6, 2025 

 

We are getting ready for the March 15, 2025 trip to the Los Angelitos Orphanage in Tijuana - there are 
opportunities for everyone. Help organize and/or join for a visit to the Orphanage. The day you spend with 
the children could be life changing. Help those in need by delivering necessary items to the kids, while also 
playing, eating, and just having fun. Tell a friend & invite them to join you.  
 
The van(s) leave Gloria Dei at 7am & return the same day about 7pm. A passport is required for this trip. 
Bring your own water & snacks for the ride down & back.  

 
If you are unable to join us on our next trip, you can still help. We always need 
new items of food, clothing, cleaning products, crafts, playdoh, games, 
sporting equipment & money. For more details, see the sign-up sheet at the 
Welcome Table or contact Eric Houser or the church office.  
 

mailto:esldanapoint@mygloriadei.org


For those attending the orphanage trip (or for those who want to learn more about the trip or donate items 
or money), there is also an orphanage  

              trip planning meeting on March 9 at 9:30am at Gloria Dei.  
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DEI-LY DETAILS 
ATTENDANCE (In-Person/Livestream) 
02/2: 343 ​     02/9: 267            02/16: 384​  02/23: TBD​  
 

“SIMPLY GIVING” - Gloria Dei offers electronic giving on our website (mygloriadei.org), which allows you to 
make donations on a scheduled, automatic basis. You can also make “one-time” special donations 
electronically.  Choose to donate from your checking account or by using your credit card, etc.  Applications 
are available at the Welcome Table or contact the church office at 949-493-3414 or 
gloriadei@mygloriadei.org. 
 
ELECTRONIC GIVING THROUGH VENMO - Download the app on your phone and make your donation to 
@GloriaDei-DanaPoint (with a picture of our stained glass window overlooking the altar). Add where you 
want it applied in the Venmo required “memo” section. 
 
ELECTRONIC GIVING THROUGH ZELLE - gloriadei@mygloriadei.org. We have added ZELLE as another 
secure giving option at Gloria Dei. 
 
TEXT YOUR OFFERING - It is simple and safe (“text to give”, through Vanco) - text $ amount you want to give 
to 949-356-5326. You will receive instructions on how to complete registration via a return text. 
 
SANDSTONE BENCHES have now been etched with the names (and scripture) of people who gave gifts of 
over $10,000. Thanks to these eleven families. If you would like to be a part of this fund (which goes to 
reducing our mortgage), please contact Pastor David about details.  
 
GLORIA DEI ENDOWMENT FUND - More people are requesting information about the Endowment Fund. 
Call the office and speak with Pastor David for details or visit our website: www.mygloriadei.org/donate. 
There, you will find the brochure. “What legacy will you leave?” Have you considered putting Gloria Dei in your 
will? If you would like to leave a lasting gift to your church, please consider doing so. 
 

mailto:gloriadei@mygloriadei.org
mailto:gloriadei@mygloriadei.org
https://www.mygloriadei.org/donate/


THE COLUMBARIUM - The Columbarium is located in the upper canyon area in the Memorial Garden. 
Please stop by to see it at your convenience. Several of our members are now interred in the Columbarium 
and the ceremonies were beautiful family gatherings. Each niche holds two urns. Currently, 57 niches and 4 
memorial plaques have been purchased. To reserve a niche for yourself or a loved one, please contact the 
church office, 949-493-3414. For more information, please see our website: mygloriadei.org/columbarium. 
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THANKS 

 
Dear Pastor David, 
On behalf of everyone at FosterAll, I want to extend our heartfelt gratitude for your unwavering support and 
participation in our Annual Toy and Gift Card Drive. Your contribution made a significant impact by bringing 
smiles and joy to their faces.  
 
Your efforts not only provided them with gifts but also brought a sense of magic and happiness to their 
holiday season. We are deeply grateful to have such devoted partners, like you in our mission, and we 
couldn’t have done this without you.  
 
Thank you for being a guiding light in the lives of foster children and youth. We look forward to collaborating 
with you in the future.  
Warm Regards, 
Katherine Hernandez 
Director of Foster Care Programs 

 
Thank you to all Gloria Dei members & friends who donated 
items for the Youth group to prepare personal care kits for fire 
victims & others in need due to disaster. We appreciate your 
generosity. If you didn’t get a chance to donate items, please 
consider donating financially directly to: 
 

●​ The ELCA website: 
https://give.elca.org/page/77859/donate/1 
 

●​ To give by phone, call 800-638-3522.  
 

●​ Checks or money orders can be mailed to: 
○​ Lutheran Disaster Response​

P.O. Box 1809​
Merrifield, VA 22116-8009 

 
 
The Prime Time Seniors toured the Nixon Library and their Ancient World exhibit. We had eleven people 
attend on a rainy day.  
Thanks to Gloria Dei for providing  transportation! 
 
 
 
​  

http://mygloriadei.org/columbarium
https://give.elca.org/page/77859/donate/1
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DEI-LY PRAYERS OF THE CHURCH 
“Let us pray for the whole people of God in Christ Jesus and for all people according to their needs…” 
 
HEALING - Blaine Johnson, Mary Lou Walters, Jean Meinholtz, Gwen Layritz, Christina Simpson, Jerry Grady, 
Sue Swenson, Frances McFarland, Travis Combe, John Knudson, Erika Mills, Mark Lopez & Debbie Billingsley. 
 
PRAYERS OF COMFORT for Jerry Grady & his family as they mourn the passing of Sharon Grady.  
 
PEACE AND SAFETY for all our service men and women serving around the world. We pray for peace and 
justice in the Middle East and Ukraine. We also pray for courage, patience, safety & peace for those affected 
by the California wildfires. 
 
FOR OUR MISSIONARY - Please keep Dorcas in your prayers for strength and peace. 
 
PRAYER CHAIN REQUEST - To place a loved one on the Prayer Chain, call the church office at 949-493-3414. 
 
DAILY DEVOTIONAL - “Christ in our Home” (January - March 2025), is available for pick up at the Welcome 
Table on Sunday or at the church office. We also have copies in large print. Please call or email the church 
office 949-493-3414 or gloriadei@mygloriadei.org if you would like to receive it another way. 
 
 

DEI-LY DUTIES      

MARCH 2025 VOLUNTEERS  
Time & Talent assignments for February - July 2025 were distributed on January 9,  
based on the form you filled out in Fall 2024. They were distributed via email for 
most & traditional mail for those without email access. If you have questions, call 
Carol Weinhardt at the office: 949-493-3414.  
 
For other time & talent opportunities that don’t happen weekly, we will reach out 
to you as needed. In addition, please watch for happenings in the bulletin or 
opportunities listed at the Welcome Table. 
 

 

GLORIA DEI LUTHERAN CHURCH AND PRESCHOOL CONTACT INFORMATION 
 

mailto:gloriadei@mygloriadei.org


33501 Stonehill Drive, Dana Point, CA 92629 
Church Office: (949) 493-3414;  Fax: (949) 493-6479;   
Preschool: (949) 493-3414 x209 
Website: mygloriadei.org;  
Email: gloriadei@mygloriadei.org 
Facebook Page: Facebook.com/GloriaDeiDanaPoint 

Pastor David R. Mattson pastordavid@mygloriadei.org  
Minister of Art and Music Michelle Lum 
michellelum@mygloriadei.org 
Preschool Director Shelli Parajeckas preschool@mygloriadei.org  
Administrative Assistant Carol Weinhardt  
gloriadei@mygloriadei.org  
Youth Director Paige Gulck youth@mygloriadei.org  
Congregational Life Director Susie Boland 
fellowship@mygloriadei.org 
Deacon Daneen Pysz deacondaneen@mygloriadei.org 
Pianist/Organist Micaela Lum pianist@mygloriadei.org 
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MARCH 2025 
 

(See Calendar on Website:  http://www.mygloriadei.org/calendar-2/ ) 
 

mailto:gloriadei@mygloriadei.org
mailto:pastordavid@mygloriadei.org
mailto:michellelum@mygloriadei.org
mailto:preschool@mygloriadei.org
mailto:gloriadei@mygloriadei.org
mailto:youth@mygloriadei.org
mailto:fellowship@mygloriadei.org
mailto:deacondaneen@mygloriadei.org
mailto:pianist@mygloriadei.org
http://www.mygloriadei.org/calendar-2/
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